
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 29th April 2022 

 

The children have enjoyed being back on their field this week for their lunchtimes. There is a 

range of equipment for them to play with and Mr Prothero and Mr Patel (our lunchtime sports 

coach) have been organising some football matches for older pupils. 

It is also been busy after school as our clubs have started back up and it is good to see so many 

children trying new activities and opportunities. Many children are also still joining in the 

morning basketball sessions – what a great way to start the day! 

We now have a three day week end and also our additional day in lieu of the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee so that makes four days: we return to school on Wednesday 4th May. 

Wishing everyone a relaxing and fun few days, Miss Kondo 

It was St.George’s Day on Saturday 23rd April – 

the patron Saint of England. We notice how 

much our children love maps – please do look at 

them in their Reading Record planners. Do they 

understand the difference between the UK, 

Great Britain and Enland? 



 

  

 

We started the week with a lovely assembly  from a visitor about Ramadan, she was very 

impressed by our children’s knowledge and enthusiasm.  We all learnt a lot about the very 

important messages of Ramadan. The children were lucky to  try dates which were donated 

by one of our lovely parents, who own the local shop Tazah – thank you so much. The children 

have all made a  paper lantern, over time lanterns have become a symbol of EID  which 

happens at the end of the month of Ramadan. 

This  week end Ramadan will end, therefore we wish all our families and friends who will 

celebrate – some having family gatherings for the first time in a long time – a very Happy Eid! 

  



 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Year 2 and Year 5 had fire safety workshops this 

week – I wonder if they came home and asked to 

test your smoke alarms! Please do ask them what 

they learnt. 

What a treat for Year 2 parents! On Thursday they had their live art 

gallery show casing their beautiful art - print work inspired by Frank 

Bowling. Well done Year 2! 



   

Congratulations to Persia and Caspian as they both came 2nd place in their 

divisions in jiu-jitsu and won Silver! The Tournament was at the Nova Grappling 

Youth Open in Bromley. It was their first tournament and you believe they have 

only been training for 6months. Their family and their jiu-jitsu family are so 

proud!  I was delighted when Persia and Caspian‘s mum told me this and they 

brought in their medals to show me – please do share news of activities that 

your child enjoys outside of school. 

 

What a fantastic week we had last week celebrating Autism and 

inclusion at West Acton! 

Here are our winners from the poster competition. 
 



   

SUMMER TERM DATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Acton Primary School is closed on   

Monday 2nd May and Tuesday 3rd May .   

Monday is the national bank holiday and Tuesday is our 

additional day’s holiday in lieu of the  

Queen’s platinum jubilee. 

 



This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

 

Finding the balance…. 

Children start learning, from a very small age, about their world. 

They learn through their experiences. For example, they learn 

that when they cry, they will be picked up. Through these 

experiences they begin to develop an understanding of how 

relationships work. Once they feel safe enough, all children test 

the limits on these relationships.   

It can be tricky to find the balance between listening to your 

child, and when we need to say ‘No’ to something we know is 

not good for them. We want them be happy and we want to 

allow time for them to express how they feel but they also need 

to recognise what our boundaries are and to follow our limits.  

How can Parents help? 

Have it clear in your mind what the limits and boundaries you 

set for your children and young people are. It is super important 

to be consistent with our limits. If we say, you can use the Ipad 

for 10mins, we need to stick to that 10minutes – this is how our 

children learn that we say what we mean and they are to 

respect our limits.  

Once you have been clear and followed through with your limits 

multiple times, you will find that they will respond better and it 

will strengthen your relationship. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


